
             
 

 
PO Box 43967 Louisville KY 40253 
http://www.saddlebackeast.org/ 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/saddlebackeastmc/  
Saddleback@emaildodo.com 

Members area web password = rockyriders 
 

Regular meeting minutes November 1, 2022 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER @ 7:00 PM  
  
MEMBERSHIP SIGN IN 
16  members present, quorum was met.  
Current membership 225 
 
 
 
Financial Report 

Club treasurer Brad Baumert presented the financial reports for 10/2022 and a copy is 
attached. Brad Baumert also announced that the club has a new P.O. Box. The new P.O. 
Box address is. Saddleback East Inc., P.O. Box 43967 Louisville, KY 40253. 
 

Old Business 
  

1. A motion was made and seconded to accept the October meeting minutes. 
2. Joey Becht asked that the new gate on R.D. Kendall Rd. remain open until further notice. 
3. Joey Becht asked that the new gate above Millers branch to access the new property 

remain closed until the end of hunting season. 
4.  Joey Becht reported that new gravel has been added to the Bells Ridge Rd. driveway 

and new campsites. A new electrical panel is on back order, once it arrives and is 
installed power will be restored to all campsites. The old panel was damaged by 
lightning. Permanent property boundary signs will be going up soon and will include a 
QR code that links to the Saddleback map.  
 
 

New Business 
 

1. Jamie Aebersold reported that the spook ride was a success. There was a 4 mile loop 
and 12 kids participated. 
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2. Club president Chris Tomlin asked that nominations for officers and directors be emailed 
to club secretary Chris Collier  chris@alientech-usa.com. Chris Tomlin also reminded the 
members that proxy votes are not accepted for election of officers and directors. 

3. John Lindemann made a motion to suspend regular business at the December general 
meeting so we may focus on the election. The motion was seconded by Joey Becht and 
the members present voted to suspend regular business for December. 

4. Jamey Aebersold made a motion for a $300 budget for the “King of the hill” hillclimb 
event. $300 to be offered as purse money for the event. The motion was seconded by 
Jeramy Gibson and the members present voted to approve. 

5. 2 guests were present. Keaton Horvat, who’s sponsors are, Ryan Morris and Dan 
Donavan. Keith McKenney, who’s sponsors are, John Myers and Matt Janes. John 
Lindemann made a motion to accept the prospective new members, John Myers 
seconded the motion and the members voted to approve. 

6. Austin Branstetter made a motion to adjourn the motion was seconded by Jess Hamner 
and the members voted to approve. 
 
Please be a good neighbor and drive slowly on R.D. Kendall Rd and please do not ride 
your off-road motorcycle on the public roads. 
 
 
John Lindemann 
Club V.P. 
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